
MEDIA STATEMENT 
Gas pipeline company CEO highlights safety measures in wake of 
Johannesburg CBD explosion 
21 July 2023: In light of the speculation surrounding the explosion that occurred on Bree Street in 
the Johannesburg CBD on 19 July 2023, the Republic of Mozambique Pipeline Investments Company 
(ROMPCO) CEO Mlandzeni Boyce has issued a statement concerning the safety of gas pipelines and 
if a gas pipeline could have been the cause of this event. 

Please note that this statement does not speak on behalf of any entity other than ROMPCO, and 
that ROMPCO is not linked to the gas pipeline in question in this incident. Egoli Gas has issued an 
official media statement confirming that the explosion on Bree Street was not caused by a leak or 
damage of its pipeline network. 

In terms of the likelihood of a gas explosion, all gas pipeline networks are constantly monitored for 
pressure changes that may indicate leaks or bursts. A significant pressure drop would be observed in 
the event of an explosion like the one that happened in Johannesburg this week. In this instance, the 
infrastructure would be compromised, which would impact the delivery to customers. 

It is important to note that gas distribution or service lines operate at a very low pressure within 
residential areas to prioritise safety. Hence, the damage resulting from a pipeline burst or rupture 
would be minimal. 

In terms of public concerns about the safety of gas pipelines, gas remains a safe product to use, 
offering significant benefits to reduce CO2 emissions compared to other fossil fuels like coal and oil. 
However, high-quality infrastructure and regular maintenance are important to ensure gas safety, 
with pipeline inspections playing a critical role. 

As investigations continue into what caused the event, ROMPCO highlights the measures in place to 
ensure gas safety and its commitment to maintaining high standards in gas infrastructure 
management. 

Ends 

About ROMPCO 
The Republic of Mozambique Pipeline Investments Company (ROMPCO) is a joint venture between 
the government of South Africa (represented by the South African Gas Development Company 
(iGas), the government of Mozambique (represented by Companhia Moçambicana de Gasoduto 
(CMG) and Sasol. ROMPCO was formed to transport natural gas from Mozambique’s Pande and 
Temane gas fields to markets in both Mozambique and South Africa, for the economic benefit of the 
region. 

ROMPCO’s mission is to maximise stakeholder value through the expansion of its footprint in a 
manner that promotes reliable, safe, and environmentally responsible operations. ROMPCO aims to 
contribute to a balanced energy economy, gas infrastructure and capabilities development, while 
being a responsible corporate citizen. 

ROMPCO Contact 
Chuma Mxo 
Manager: Branding, Communications & CSI 
ROMPCO 
Tel: +27 11 523 3629 
Email: chuma.mxo@rompco1.com 

https://www.rompco.co.za/
https://www.egoligas.co.za/
mailto:chuma.mxo@rompco1.com


Website: https://www.rompco.co.za/ 

Media Contact 
Thobile Ndlovu 
Account Executive 
NGAGE Public Relations  
Phone: (011) 867-7763 
Cell: 073 574 2931 
Email: thobile@ngage.co.za 
Web: www.ngage.co.za 
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